Newton Highlands Train Station Gets Makeover
From Boston.com: Your Town: Newton         23 April 2009        http://www.boston.com/yourtown/
After about two years the Newton Highlands train station is just one building inspection away from opening up as a periodontist office.

In March of 2007, Dr. Leonard Strauss, a periodontist with degrees from Tufts School of Dental Medicine and Boston University’s Goldman School of Graduate Dentistry, put down the winning bid on the MBTA station. He felt that this building, designed by the famous Henry Hobson Richardson, would better serve his patients than the spot he had been working out of in Newtonville.

Not only did Strauss find the location convenient, but he also found the historic work of architecture stunning.

“It’s a remarkable building,” he said. “It’s so incredibly beautiful and looks like it could last for centuries. The location is great, but it was just as much about the sheer beauty of the building.”

In a blurb he wrote for a Newton Highlands newsletter, Strauss outlined the ways in which the current architect on the project, Donald Lang, worked to preserve the historical look of the building.

“The outside of the building was restored preserving its historic integrity,” he wrote. “All of the doors, windows, hardware and flooring were chosen with the history of the building in mind. The landscaping portion of the project has just been completed and is reminiscent of [the] original design for the site.”

The two biggest changes he made to the outside of the building were the additions of a bike rack and a handicap accessible walkway.

Strauss said he has tried to keep the city of Newton in mind as much as possible in the reopening of the building, for he understands that it is by the good will of the city that he is allowed to open the building in the first place.

“The city of Newton has requirements for medical space, and ne of those requirements is off-street parking,” Strauss said. “This building doesn’t have that, but the city was willing to grant me a waiver. I see that as a very welcoming thing. I view that as the city being very welcoming to my type of establishment, and so it’s my job to make sure they made the right decision.”

The building is being divided up into two suites, one being his dental facility, and the other being rented out to another professional. The building has passed plumbing and electric inspections and is waiting on a building inspection. Strauss said he hopes to be moved in and operating by the middle of May.
